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blocked drains or very heavy rainfall etc. It is a known fact locally that flooding does take 

place at this site.  This has been emphasised in other submissions from residents and both 

Bourtons and Cropredy Parish Councils. 

 

5. Waste Disposal.  In Section 7 of the planning application, Waste Storage and Collection, 

the plans do not incorporate areas to store and aid the collection of waste and 

arrangements have not been made for the separate storage and collection of recyclable 

waste.  There is concern that this does not seem to correspond with Cherwell District 

Councils policy on recycling where possible. 

 

6. Light Pollution.  There is concern about light pollution, as the area is outside the street 

lighting scheme.  The lighting required at night by the site residents would adversely 

affect views of the night sky and be seen from Great Bourton and other locations in the 

area. 

 

7. Landscape.  This development is within an area of High Landscape Value. It would 

adversely affect views of the countryside on the edge of the village, on passing by on the 

Great Bourton – Cropredy Road, the footpath crossing the site and from neighbouring 

footpaths. The proposed development would be built outside the current village envelope 

on the edge of a Category 2 village where new residential development should be 

restricted to conversions and infilling within the village.   

 

8. Obstruction of a Public Footpath.  The site would obstruct the Public Right of Way on 

the footpath between Little Bourton and Cropredy, which currently gives walkers access 

to and from the road.  Footpath 8 diagonally crosses the site, although this is not shown 

on the map used for this application.  The positioning of caravans, vehicles and associated 

paraphernalia as part of the transition to a residential site would make this part of the 

footpath difficult to negotiate and walk through. 

 

9. Conclusion.  We object to this planning application as residential development should 

not take place on this site due to: 

 

a. The adverse impact on the surrounding landscape (An Area of High Landscape 

Value).  

b. Creating Residential units in open countryside, outside the residential curtilage of 

the village. 

c. Issues with Flooding and Drainage. 

d. Inadequate arrangements for Waste Disposal. 

e. The impact at night from Light Pollution. 

f. Obstruction of a Public Right of Way. 

Signed, 

 

Margaret Damen    Martin Damen  


